Memorandum

To:
Cape Elizabeth Town Council

From:
Michael K. McGovern, Town Manager

Re: 
Requested  FY 2013 Appropriations 
Date:
April 1, 2013

Article V. Sec  6. of the Council-Manager Charter of the Town of Cape Elizabeth provides: The gross appropriation for each department may not be exceeded except by consent of the council. 
As of this date, the balance in the legal and audit department 135 is minus $11,252.66.  This is made up by a positive balance in the audit line of $6,300 and a deficit in the legal services line of $17,552.66. The original appropriation for this department was $55,000.  The audit line will be fully spent as prework is done on the audit for FY 2013 prior to July 1st.  

Legal services has been overspent due to a handful of legal actions against the Town of Cape Elizabeth relating to issues that have been before the zoning board. I believe that the original appropriation for legal services of $25,000 will likely end up with about $62,000 in costs by June 30, 2013 as several cases are still pending.  Therefore a $37,000 appropriation from the unallocated fund balance is needed to the Legal and Audit Services account.  (1352010) 
	
	Budget
	Spent to Date
	Projected
	Projected Need

	Legal Services
	 $25,000.00 
	 $  42,555.66 
	 $62,000.00 
	 $       37,000.00 

	Audit Services
	 $30,000.00 
	 $  23,700.00 
	 $30,000.00 
	 $                  -   

	Total 
	 $55,000.00 
	 $  66,255.66 
	 $92,000.00 
	 $       37,000.00 


The general assistance account was budgeted at $28,600.  To date, $27,115 has been expended for an average of $9,000 per quarter.  It is recommended to appropriate $9,000 to the general assistance account. (4105101) 
	
	Budget
	Spent to Date
	Projected
	Projected Need

	General Assistance
	 $28,600.00 
	 $  27,114.99 
	 $36,000.00 
	 $         9,000.00 


